

## **Winter Camp Future Society Meeting**

Winter Camp XLIV

January 2, 2021

Present: Jeff Rand, Ethan Rein, Doug Wilson, Alan Wilson, Steve Donohue, Matthew Grimble, Roger Horn, Jacob Ferns, Mark Bollman-->, Gabriel Church

### **Participation Award – Chris Adams, Tim Pfeiffer earned it at WC 44**

- May present at next in person meeting
- Ethan to tell Tim he can reach out to Steve for a delivery
- History Test – Question 8. Landmarks are outdated. Mark to write a new question

### **Green Bordered Leadership Honors presented at Camp on 12/31**

- Doug Wilson presented one to Matthew Grimble
- Matthew Grimble presented one to Doug Wilson

### **Pecking Order Concerns**

- Jeff Rand has a plan for counting nights

### **44 \$**

- About \$30+ to the good.
- The group agreed to roll it forward to next year.
- Doug will add money to his inventory

### **Youth Matt Grimble**

- In Person
  - Two overnights
  - First one had some first timers
  - Service on second overnights – cleaning, tidying, burning
  - Last minute arrivals came on second night
  - Time Capsule livestream seemed to work
- At Home
  - Had some At Home only folks
  - Worked for people between overnights
  - Kit was well received
  - Green patch to Steve
  - Zooms were good

#### **44 Catchphrase – “Not Quite Doomsday”**

#### **44 Communication**

- Too many options and scattered communications
- Steve to think about an “everyone at Winter Camp” email
- Think about communication czar
- RC should have been done on a non-camp day
- Please fill out evaluations

#### **Chapter**

- Same boundaries – As of now unchanged
- January Meeting – Matt to follow up with Chief Alex Czjiaka. Matt to bring up WC XLIV
- 1/28/2021 – Most likely virtual
- Relationship with Rangers seems good. Jansen was happy to see us at camp. Jansen told Steve that he knows and respects Matthew Grimble

#### **Winter Camp XLIV B**

- Steve suggested planning something in May at D-bar-A
- Would be good to be in Cabins, but tents possible
- We would not want to conflict with Lodge events
- Interested: Matt, Mark, Doug, Ethan
- Probably not: Jeff
- Maybe: Gabe

#### **What’s going on with Summer Camp?**

- Council sending signals that camp will happen
- Units are making deposits, TTE is planning, CCB Staff is planning
- This is a good sign for a “normal” Winter Camp XLV

#### **45 Leadership**

- Steve says we’ll know by April with respect to membership
- Acting youth leader Jacob
- Kitchen Adviser – Steve declared
- Got some time to think about advisers

#### **45 – T Shirts**

- Decided to stop collecting dues. Pass the hat when it comes up
- No real members anymore

- Jeff acknowledges the existence of the hat
- General positivity around T Shirt. Steve has a good source. \$4-5 per shirt. Dark blue shirts are good
- We agreed to divvy up shares rather than solicit specific dollars

### **Planning schedule**

- Jack Lord Again? Jack Lord has rooms which works for gender splits
- M&M-Eagles Nest could work for multiple cabins
- WCAH as backup plan
  - 5 individual / family activities
  - Some livestreams / Zooms
  - 5 meals. Don't send out food
  - Keep it simpler

### **Ceremony Rewrite**

- New folks don't know much about CHR. Add to the ceremony to talk about CHR. Add other camps, lodges?
- Could generalize about closed camps
- Ethan to set up a meeting in February to discuss

### **Summer Get Together**

- Jacob Ferns is youth leader of a summer event
- Possible locations
  - Cunningham Park (known as Pinecrest Park to locals). Camp Cott is a scout friendly part of the park in the back
  - Former home of camp Brady in Independence Township - Bay Court Park

### **Future WCFS meetings**

- Let's try to have one after camp in the future